
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 2, 2024, 6:00 PM    Lanett Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in a regular meeting on 
Monday, November 18, 2024, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal 
Complex at 6:00 P.M.  
 
Council members present were Tony Malone, Tamalita Autry, Ronnie Tucker, 
Angelia Finley Thomas and Tifton Dobbs. Mayor Jamie Heard presided over the 
meeting. 
 
Rev. Rodney Jones said the invocation and Mayor Heard led the pledge of 
allegiance. 
 
Mayor Heard asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Councilmember Malone 
made the motion which was seconded by Autry. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Councilmember Thomas made the motion to approve the minutes of the November 
18, 2024, Work Session and Council Meeting. Councilmember Autry seconded the 
motion. Motion unanimously carried.  
 
Attorney Stanley Gray swore in new District 2 School Board Member Myron Fears. 
Fears thanked the Mayor and Council, school Superintendent and Members, his 
family and well-wishers. He also acknowledged the late Katie Walton, whose place 
he was taking. 

Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Malone and seconded by 
Councilmember Thomas. Motion unanimously carried.  

Resolution 12-24-02 to Renew Line of Credit with AuburnBank was read by 
Council Member Autry. Council Member Thomas made a motion and Council 
Member Autry seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Malone had no committee report. He thanked Fears for his willingness to serve. 
 
Council Member Autry had no committee report. She thanked Mr. Fears as well 
and recognized Superintendent Jennifer Boyd.  
 
Council Member Tucker was absent. 
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Council member Thomas had no committee report. She also thanked Mr. Fears, 
noting that he will do a great job and wished everyone a Merry Christmas. 
 
Council Member Dobbs was absent. 
 
Mayor Heard recognized Superintendent Boyd, who thanked the Mayor and 
Council for allowing the swearing-in to take place at the meeting. Mayor Heard 
also recognized the entire school board members in attendance. He also 
congratulated Mr. Fears. 
 
Mayor Heard asked for a motion to adjourn. Malone made the motion and Thomas 
seconded. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 5:38 p.m. 
 

Attest:  
_____________________  _______________________________ 
Jamie L. Heard, Mayor   Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


